
 

February 1, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Lance Kinzer, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 165-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kinzer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2116 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2116 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2116 allows for electronic filing of service of process.  The bill would leave the 

choice of the method and system to accomplish electronic filing to the Chief Judge of each 

district. 

 

 According to the Office of Judicial Administration, passage of HB 2116 would have no 

fiscal effect on the agency budget.  The Office is unable to accurately assess the fiscal effect that 

passage of the bill would have on local governments, but does not expect that implementation of 

such a system would be a large expenditure. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary 

 Melissa Wangemann, KAC 

 Larry Baer, LKM  


